
From: Cushing, Jack 
Sent: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 4:26 PM 
To: Governor@pojoaque.org 
Cc: Olmstead, Joan; Willingham, Laura 
Subject: Advanced Reactor Generic Environmental Impact Statement 
 
Follow Up Flag: Follow up 
Flag Status: Flagged 
 
Governor Talachy 
 
In you email below you asked, “Where is this reactor being proposed to be built?” 
 
The Advanced Nuclear Reactor Generic Environmental Impact Statement (GEIS) does not 
evaluate individual license applications, but evaluates the potential environmental impacts of an 
advance reactor sited anywhere in the United States that meets NRC regulations. The GEIS 
does not authorize the construction or operation of an advanced reactor or identify a specific 
site location. Individual license applications will identify the proposed reactor's location and the 
NRC staff can reference the GEIS analysis when developing an environmental review for the 
specific license application. We will also contact potentially interested tribes when we receive 
individual advance nuclear reactor license applications in the future. If you have any questions, 
do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
 
 
Jack Cushing 
 
Senior Environmental Project Manager 
Environmental Review New Reactors Branch (ENRB) 
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Office of Nuclear Materials Safety and Safeguards 
Division of Rulemaking, Environmental, and Financial Support (REFS) 
M.S. T5B60 
Washington, D.C. 20555 
 
Phone: 301-415-1424 
Email: Jack.Cushing@nrc.gov 
 
 
 
 
 
Original Message----- 
From: Talachy, Joseph <governor@pojoaque.org>  
Sent: Tuesday, November 17, 2020 11:52 AM 
To: Olmstead, Joan <Joan.Olmstead@nrc.gov> 
Subject: [External_Sender] Re: Scoping Summary Report for the Advanced Nuclear Reactor 
Generic Environmental Impact Statement 
 
Where is this reactor being proposed to be built? 



 
Joseph M. Talachy 
Governor 
Pueblo of Pojoaque 
78 Cities of Gold Road 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87506 
Governor@pojoaque.org 
Office: 505.455.5052 
Cell: 505.629.6659 
 
 
 


